
BOM meeting 
 
7/23/20 
Present: Tracey Runeare, HHS. Neil Aratin, SVHS, Jeff Calden SLV, Peggy Pughe, AHS, 
Greg O’Meara SHS, Ann Goewert, Mt. Madonna, Bob Kittle, SCCAL Commissioner, Erik 
Redding, SCHS, Michelle Poirier, SCHS 
 
 

I. Call to Order 9:03am 
 

II. Public input: none 
 

III. Consent Agenda 
a. Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve PP, seconded by TR 

 
IV. Evaluation of SCCAL Commissioner 

a. Evaluation reviewed with BK 
b. SCCAL Commissioner contact renewed for 2020-2021 school year 

 
V. Commissioner report 

● Created a schedule for sports for the league based on the CCS revised calendar of 
sports seasons 

● This will be a very difficult schedule to execute and there are a lot of details  
PP: referred to now as season 1 and season 2--season 2 is blend of winter and spring 
JC: because of the new seasons, no workouts, conditioning while there is no school. 
What is the transition back to conditioning 
BK: depends on the county health direction 
PP: coaches can still communicate with their teams, just not in person 
BK: Consideration for principals--can’t go outside the county to play sports. Really 
impacts the schools and league. December 14 seems like an early start date. 
PP: will be challenging to meet the full schedule of games with facilities, practice 
schedules, etc. 
ER: Students need to have more flexibility to play more than one sport; need to 
emphasize to coaches that students need to be able to do that. 

●  A lot of the decisions made were based on transportation, which is not the same issue 
for  

● State guidelines are firm; football season can start later if we like. Football is the only 
full season on the CCS guidelines. 
 

VI. CCS Executive Committee Report 
● No report other than the new CCS revised calendar 

 
VII. AD Report 



● Sites determine eligibility guidelines 
BK: ADs and SCCAL will need some direction on the scheduling of athletics, including 
league tournaments. There are a lot of details to figure out 
JC: Can you tell us what you would like from the BOM 
BK: What is the most important things you want? League tournament, all games? 
ER: We are concerned with how to make an A, B, or C option for football.We don’t 
have answers about whether we are playing in the county only. What if we play within 
the county and then we can’t leave the county. 
Do we have a plan to make a league within those? We need to decide--do we want to 
have a league tournament and leave it at that? Do we create a schedule and then 
cancel? 
ER: Riddel, with COVID they won’t be able to recondition the equipment in time for the 
fall 2021 season 
 
More information is needed about the equipment reconditioning possibility--PP 
contacted CCS and they will look into the reality of this information. 
 
JC: If the county says we can only play in the county we are out 
NA: Can we make a temporary league to play in the county? 
ER: If we can’t leave the county, then we might be able to do that 
PP: Seems like a plan B because we are in the PCAL as plan A 
JC: Would create a non-equity league within the county 
BK: Last part of football season is cost--additional or reduced due to COVID 
ER: Reemphasized the need to be flexible with students and multiple sport 
athletes--especially in season 2. Coaches need to be understanding and allow 
students to miss practice, etc. and still play. 
 
IIX. Old Business 

● No old business 
 
VIII. New Business 

a) Sports during 2020-2021 school year 
b) Looking into CIF flexibility that Sunday is a day of respite from sports to 

accommodate Season 1 and Season 2 changes 
c) Does the BOM need to meet more frequently in order to meet the needs of 

SCCAL and scheduling for SY2020?  
● ER: We need to look at tournament schedules. Do we want a third round, etc? 
● BK: A big portion is the league tournament element. The tournaments were great last 

year. But, it is cumbersome to schedule. Officials are going to be an issue. Suggestion 
would be to suspend the league tournaments for a year. 

● JC: Would like to see a schedule with and without tournaments--BK recommends we 
don’t have the tournaments this year. 

● PP: Motion to suspend the SY 2020 tournaments. Seconded by TR: 



○ Motion passed with one abstention from SCHS 
 

IX. Action Items 
● None 

 
X. Informational items 

● None 
 
XI. Miscellaneous 

● Need to add a meeting to August since the first meeting is scheduled for 
September 

● SCCAL BOM meeting August 6 from 8am-10am to look 
 
XII. Public Input 

● None 
 
XIII. Adjournment 

● Motion made by TR, seconded by Ann--unanimous vote from the BOM 
 
 
 

 
 


